
“THE INNOCENT” 

 

 

January 5, 2022 

 

Andrea Worthy, Director 

Economic Development 

 

RE:  TELEVISION SERIES FILMING “THE INNOCENT” 

 

 

Production Information: 

 

Universal Content Productions 

“The Innocent” Season 1 

6010 Studio Way 

Building 300, Suite 202 

Union City, GA 30291 

(470) 210-2075 main 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

As location manager for the Universal Content Productions LLC series, “The Innocent,” I am requesting 

permission to film scenes on multiple dates over the next six months in the Crestview neighborhood of 

Smyrna.      

 

“The Innocent” consists of eight hour long episodes to be filmed in blocks of two on stage and on 

location.  Filming begins Wednesday, February 16
th
 until approximately Friday, July 8

th
, 2022.   

 

Our two primary locations are vacant homes located a block apart at 3631 Crestview Drive, SE, and 3660 

Wisteria Lane, SE.  They will serve as exteriors with interiors to be built on stage.   

 

We estimate between 4 and 6 filming days each month with additional preparation and wrap days until 

July.  Use of one house will discontinue in May as its scenes are completed thus reducing time in the 

neighborhood thereafter.  In each case, production will submit separate permit applications to the City of 

Smyrna.  These will include detailed dates and times; scope of work; traffic and security plans; along with 

evidence of neighborhood notifications.  Production has contacted many of the residents over the past few 

weeks and received a warm reception.  We will maintain continued outreach.     

 

 The project is set in the 1970s.  Set dressing and picture cars of the period will be routine. 

 Day and night scenes are planned.  

 No stunts or pyrotechnics are scheduled.   

 Intermittent traffic control and occasional road closures will be requested.  



 Police officers will be on hand to preserve fire lanes and ensure public safety.  

 Production base camp and crew parking will be scheduled at a local church or city park to reduce 

the amount of traffic in the neighborhood.   

 Any parking of work trucks in the neighborhood will be coordinated with neighbors, the police 

department and permit office to mitigate any inconvenience to residents. 

 

 

The city of Smyrna is an important part of our success.  Our production looks forward to working in your 

community and will strive to make this a pleasant and professional experience for all.   

 

All the best, 

 

 

Kai Thorup, Location Manager 

“The Innocent” Season 1 

Universal Content Productions LLC 

(954) 873-4878 

kaithorup@gmail.com    

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 


